
MINUTES OF MARCH 8, 2012 ESB MEETING 

Members in Attendance      Guests 

Ed McLellan, Chair       Steve Smith, GCPS 
Bob Browning        Dick Bolt 
Sonny Vincent        Wayne Tiemersma, GCES 
Rick Harding 
Paul Harmon 
Dwayne Stein 
Brad Frantz 
 
The meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m. by Chairman McLellan.  Minutes of the November meeting were 
distributed and reviewed. Bob Browning made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Sonny Vincent. 
The motion carried unanimously. 
 

Auditing Requirements for Fire/EMS Companies- In light of recent events in surrounding jurisdictions, the ESB 
fully supports in principle to implement auditing requirements that would ensure compliance with all local, 
State and Federal financial requirements. A motion was made by Bob Browning to request the County 
Commissioners to have the Finance Office provide a recommendation by the next ESB meeting, if possible on 
the appropriate type of audit(s). The motion was seconded by Sonny Vincent and carried unanimously. 
 

FCC Mandate on Narrow Banding- Steve Smith provided information on the upcoming mandate for narrow 
banding of certain frequencies that will impact the Fire and EMS Service. Garrett County Public Safety has 
attempted to procure as many portable and mobile radios for the volunteer companies as possible, but it is 
still incumbent on the individual companies to make sure they are in compliance by the January 1, 2013 
deadline. A motion was made by Dwayne Stein to send a letter to individual companies regarding the narrow 
banding issue. Sonny seconded and motion carried. Garrett County Public Safety will take care of distributing 
the letter to their distribution list. 
 

Boundary Dispute- The ongoing boundary dispute between Eastern Garrett Fire Department and Good Will 
Fire Department in Lonaconing (Allegany County) is pending review from the standing committee of the 
Garrett County Fire and Rescue Association. 
 

LOSAP update- The Commissioners approved the ESB request to maintain the existing point system for the 
foreseeable future rather than implement the county point system. They would like us to investigate other 
options to modify the point system in the future. 
 

Letter to MFRI regarding training standards-Brad Frantz will draft a letter for the Commissioners and Chairman 
McLellan to review. The Commissioners will then send a finalized letter to Delegate Beitzel and Senator 
Edwards for endorsement and action. 
 

Full-scale Exercise-Brad Frantz updated the Board on plans to conduct a full-scale exercise. Due to the G8 
Summit being moved to Maryland, the exercise date has been pushed back to September 8, 2012. The 
exercise will involve a hazardous materials accident scenario involving an aircraft and will be staged at the 
Garrett County Airport. The exercise will test various functions of the newly adopted Hazardous Materials 
Plan. 
 

Wayne Tiemersma gave the Quality Assurance report and indicated there were very few Q/A issues since the 
last report. There is an on-going concern regarding helicopter response including proper staging at a landing 
zone. There is a need for additional EVOC training. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for May 24, 2012 at 4:00 p.m. in the Commissioner’s Meeting Room.  With no 
other business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m.  
 



 

 

 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


